Email Extract from Dr. Ahsan Habib to the Crosswalk Safety Advisory Committee - Status Update re: meeting with Province on data collection

From: Ahsan Habib Sent: May-15-14 3:39 PM

To: Vining, Krista **Cc:** Janet Barlow

Subject: RE: Crosswalk Safety Advisory Committee Aoril 24th Follow up

Importance: High

Hello

In terms of data partnership, I can report to the committee that I have had two phone conversations with HRP/HRM staffs. Bill Moore, Deputy Chief, HRP informed that their crime analysis is extracting data for 2013-2014, and they would like to partner with us to conduct a HRM collision study (combining DalTRAC's 2007-2011 database).

Taso (HRM/traffic) also expressed possibility of collaboration for a HRM study. We haven't had any formal meeting as of today. Possibly, HRP and HRM is meeting soon; and Bill Moore wants us to get involved in those discussion.

I have also informed our provincial partners about possibility of HRM/Province/DalTRAC partnership on data collection and analysis. I will update you if we start achieving those objectives.

Janet, unfortunately, I will not be able to attend May 22nd meeting (I have presentations in two conferences in the town: Spring meeting of Institute of Transportation Engineers and Off-shore Energy conference). Please consider this as a leave of absence.

Best regards

-ahsan

From: Vining, Krista

Sent: May-14-14 10:45 AM

To: Ahsan Habib Cc: Janet Barlow

Subject: Crosswalk Safety Advisory Committee Aoril 24th Follow up

Good Morning Dr. Habib,

At the Crosswalk Safety Advisory Committee meeting of April 24th the Committee indicated that you are the lead in data collection with Halifax Regional Police and the implementations of partnerships and that they had not received an update for some time, and asked the Clerk's Office to follow up with you in regards to this.

I have copied Janet Barlow (newly elected Chair) for her information.

Krista Vining Legislative Assistant Office of the Municipal Clerk 902-490-6519